
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
Clyde’s Corner, Beldenville, WI 

June 23, 2014 
 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Ron Wilkens, Roxanne 
Bowell, Ken Majeski, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Curt, Cindy and Kyle Sundquist, Don Fuller, Dick 
Wall 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Secretary’s Report was read and distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the 
Secretary’s Report by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Sharolyn 
Johnson, second by Kurt Sundquist. Motion passed. 

President Larry Johnson updated the group on several items. County P has been signed, but we have not 
received a bill yet. Also, the access to Elmwood business district is not available until the village locates 
the correct access route. The mud spots on the Railroad Bed in Spring Valley have not been fixed yet due 
to the rain and Pierce County will have to repair part of the trail because it has washed out, but it still 
remains open. The T-Bar has closed, which is one of our sponsors.  

Thank you to Don Fuller for making all the donation boxes for the ATV maps. 

In the Town of Ellsworth there are 3 more posts to pull out, and put in one sign – there are 12 signs left 
and will use in Martell and Elmwood. A thank you went out to President Larry Johnson for pulling posts. 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen delivered maps in Ellsworth, and President Larry Johnson delivered maps and 
reported that Plum City Service paid $15.00 for 15 maps.  

Motion by Larry Johnson, second by Everett Muhlhausen, to send the new ATV map to John Krings in 
Union Township. Motion passed. 

Kurt Sundquist reported on the recent ATV trip with several others members to the Black Hills in South 
Dakota.  

Hay River Trail – access from Cat Tail Trail closed from Almena to Barron as 1 mile is under water. 
Jackson and Clark closed due to water. Check the website for changes. 

The next meeting will be on July 21 at 6:00 p.m. at Sneakers Pub and Eatery in Spring Valley. This will be 
the last meeting of the year. Volunteers needed for elections in August. 

Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Sharolyn Johnson, to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 
Secretary 


